
 

 

 
 
 
Jillian Ferris  
The Utility Regulator  
Queens House  
14 Queen Street  
Belfast  
BT1 6ED  
 

Submitted via e-mail: Gas_networks_responses@uregni.gov.uk with cc to 
jillian.ferris@uregni.gov.uk 
 
28th April 2022  
 
Re: Consultation on Seasonal Multiplier Factors for Gas Transmission 
 
 
Dear Jillian,  
 
GNI (UK) welcomes the opportunity to provide feedback on the Utility Regulator’s (UR)  
‘Consultation on Seasonal Multiplier Factors for Gas Transmission’. (30th March 2022) 
 
We note that this consultation relates to the proposed seasonal multiplier factors to be applied to 
non-annual entry capacity bookings in the postalised tariff from 1 October 2022, and, the proposal 
to maintain the current factors into Gas Year 22/23.    
 
We also affirm our understanding that this consultation paper meets requirements within the 
EU Regulation on establishing a network code on harmonised transmission tariff structures for 
gas, known as TAR NC, which has been amended to facilitate the UK’s exit from the EU. 
 
Given that there is no change to the current factors, and that they remain aligned with the CRU/ROI 

multipliers, GNI (UK) agrees with the approach outlined in this consultation.  Noting also that clear 
indication was provided last year of the proposals to maintain current factors into Gas Year 
22/23 [factors which continue to meet the requirements of the TAR NC] GNI (UK) is pleased to 
support this proposal.  
 
I trust this is in order, however, should you have you have any queries in this regard please don’t 
hesitate to contact me. 

 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
Áine Spillane 
 
Regulatory Framework Manager  
Gas Networks Ireland on behalf of GNI (UK) Limited 
Email: aine.spillane@gasnetworks.ie 
Telephone: +353 21 4534229 
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